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Tuesday 
10hMay 
Naplan 

 

Wednesday 
11thMay 
Naplan 

 

Thursday 
12th May 
Naplan 

 

Friday 
13th May 

 

 
8.10am SRC Meeting 

3.30pm (MCCC) 
Confirmation Mtg 

Candidates 
 

6.30 – 7.30pm (Church) 
Confirmation Sponsor & 

Candidate practice 
(Grp 1) 

7.30 – 8.30pm (Church) 
Confirmation Sponsor & 

Candidate practice 
(Grp 2) 

 

School Banking 
 

Uniform Shop Open 
8am to 10.30am 

1.20pm to 3.20pm 

 

Mater Christi Catholic Primary School 
340 Yangebup Road 
Yangebup WA 6164 
PO Box 3077 Success WA 6964 

Telephone: (08) 9417 5756 
Facsimile: (08) 9417 9092 

Email: admin@mcps.wa.edu.au 
Absentees Email: absentee@mcps.wa.edu.au 

Website: www.mcps.wa.edu.au 

Dates for Next Week 
Monday 9th 

May 

 Saturday 14th May 
Confirmation 6pm (Grp 1) 

Sunday 15th May 
Confirmation 10am & 3pm (Grp 2 & 3) 

 

9am Assembly (Yr 2) 
(Merit Awards) 

 
Dear Parents & Caregivers 

SAVE THE DATE:  Fr Bryan’s farewell celebration will be held on Tuesday 24 
May starting with Mass at 9am, gift presentation from the school, followed by 
a morning tea in the Mater Christi Community Centre. We look forward to 
having you join us. 

Mothers' Day  

This Sunday is Mothers’ Day – a day when we honour all our mothers, 
grandmothers and mother figures who enrich our lives. We acknowledge 
their unconditional love and their nurturing guidance and wisdom  
in our lives. It is a day to cherish the invaluable and sacred role they play in 
the cycle of life - from childhood through to adulthood.  
To all our mothers in our School community, grandmothers, godmothers and 
special women in the children’s lives…we wish you a beautiful day on Sunday 
as we celebrate and remember the gift of our mothers. Thank you for who 
you are and all you do.  

It was wonderful to see so many mothers at our lovely Mass. Appreciation 
and thanks to each and everyone who helped make our celebration so 
special especially to our Year One Teachers and Assistants who organised 
the lovely Mass.  

Our students have been excitedly shopping for their Mothers’ Day gifts in the 
undercover area this morning. Many thanks to the P&F for coordinating this 
event, setting up yesterday afternoon, buying, sorting and for wrapping 
many of the gifts and to all the Dads who helped with the stall this morning. 

It is always a fun time watching little people buying something special for 
mum. Remember no peeking in those bags until Sunday! 

A Prayer for Mothers 
 

Dear Lord  
Give them the strength to love and to be 

loved in return. 
 Give them the support of family and 

friends as they care for the physical and 
spiritual growth of their children 

Give them joy and delight in their children to sustain them through the trials 
of motherhood. 

Most of all give them the wisdom to turn to you for help when they need it 
most. 

	

9am Mass (1B) 
 

 9.30am Yr 4 
Emmanuel visit 

 

6.30 – 7.30pm (Church) 
Confirmation Sponsor & 

Candidate practice 
(Grp 3) 

9am Mass (PPA)  

9am Mass (2C) 
 

 Yr 4 Excursion (Kings 
Park) 

 
 

7pm P&F Meeting 



 

Religious Education     

LifeLink 
All mission money collected this term will be donated to Life Link in order to support people in need 
within our community. This year LifeLink Day will be officially launched on Wednesday 8th June. 
 
Students are invited to make a gold coin donation for LifeLink Day and will be given a ‘paper link’ to 
represent their generous support for people in need in the community. These links will then form 
part of a chain, which each class will produce. We will then join together and ‘link’ individual class 
chains, making one long school chain – a powerful example of our students joining together to help 
people in need within the community and to celebrate LifeLink Day. 
 
For more information about LifeLink Day, visit their website http://www.lifelink.com.au 
 
Mother’s Day Mass 
Thank you to our Year One teachers and students for preparing the beautiful Mass this morning. We hope all the wonderful 
Mums in our community have a special day on Sunday. 
 
 
Best Wishes  
Courtney Dunsire 
Assistant Principal 
 
 
 
 

 

NAPLAN  

Next week the students in Year Three and Year Five will sit the NAPLAN test. This testing is an Australia wide 
test completed under set conditions to ensure reliable, nationally comparable results across all schools and sectors. They 
are ‘a snapshot’ of a student at one point of time in his/her learning. Many factors can influence a student’s performance on 
the day such as illness, a family crisis, lack of sleep, and anxiety.  

Therefore, it would be wrong to define a student’s capability and capacity as a learner by a ‘one test on a day’. A student’s 
overall performance cannot be measured by any one NAPLAN result. Student growth is a daily, life-long journey. At Mater 
Christi our teachers have ongoing data on every student and they use this to inform their teaching and learning on a daily 
basis. The work that teachers do every day is enormous. When NAPLAN results are received at the end of Term Three our 
school will use the information as a guide to measure the effectiveness of our teaching in literacy and numeracy.  

How to best support your child  

*Ensure your child has a good night’s sleep.  
*Give them a solid healthy breakfast – but don’t overload them.  
*Provide healthy snacks and lunch on test days and plenty of water.  
*Kids pick up cues from us – so keep it low key.  
*Encourage your child to do their best but don’t put any pressure on them - emphasize that this is just one of many tests 
they will have during their schooling and it is designed to support their learning.  
*Most of all – reassure them that you are proud of them for who they are - not what they can do.  
 
A good news story  

Recently one of our Mums came and saw me. She told me that she often hears the children use beautiful manners, saying 
please and thank you. I hope you are proud of our children, because I am. They are a credit to you, their parents.  



 

Morning Tea 

On Monday we invited the residents from Southern Cross Village Success to join us for morning tea and performances from 
our Senior Choir and Year Four students. Our Year Five students had morning tea with the residents and everyone had a 
wonderful time. Our visitors commented on how talented our students were and their beautiful behaviour. A huge thank 
you to our Year Five parents who brought in and prepared morning tea. 
 

After School Sport 

This term will see the Afterschool Sports Club participating in BOWLS! This underrated game is a great opportunity for 
children of all sporting abilities.  

Below are the times for each session If you are yet to sign up, please see Mrs Williamson in 6C.  

Year 4-6 Monday 3:30-4:15 Year 1-3 Thursday 3:30-4:15 
9th May  12th May  
16th May  19th May 
23rd May  26th May 
30th May  9th June 



 

Kindy 

Welcome back to Term Two. We hope you had a restful 
holiday and are ready for a very fun and busy term ahead.  

Our main curriculum focuses are:  

• Developing vocabulary and speaking in short 
sentences 

• Continuing name identification and name writing 
• Improving our Peggy Lego Pre Writing Patterns 
• Awareness of print concepts 
• Establishing rhyming skills 
• Learning about initial sounds 
• Reinforcing one to one correspondence 
• Introducing subitising skills 
• Investigating size 
• Making Jesus Real in our lives. 
• Exploring our five senses and learning about 

ourselves. 

Parent Roster 

Term Two will see the continuation of our Parent Roster. 
The children love having their parents in the classroom. In 
order for your time to be used effectively while you are on 
roster, we will ask you to carry out tasks such as: 

• Helping with morning literacy activities 
• Interacting with children in a meaningful way 
• Monitoring an activity 
• Being involved in fruit time routine 

We appreciate your help and support.  

Morning Peggy Lego Practice 

After children have placed away their Kindy items, we ask 
that you sit with your child and practice one of the Peggy 
Lego Pre Writing Sheets at the tables. With each practice 
please talk through each verbal prompt with your child as 
they physically complete the formations correctly. This is a 
valuable experience to develop their future writing skills. 
Upon completion of the page can you please erase their 
practice, then sit with a book or puzzle with your child until 
the tambourine rings for the commencement of class. 
Morning Peggy Lego Practice will commence from week 
two. 

We will be exploring many enjoyable art and craft learning 
activities which you will see hanging around our bright and 
colourful classrooms or sent home to go inside your ‘Making 
Memories’ folder. We can’t wait to share this experience 
with you all. 

Pre Primary 

Welcome back to another busy and exciting term!  
 
This term we will begin our learning around the theme 
‘Community’; starting by learning about our church 
community and talking about how God wants us to belong 
to the community of God’s family – the Church.   
We will also be exploring the places and workers in our 
local community by taking an excursion to Tony Ales. 
 
For the second half of the term we will be learning about 
our great country Australia and exploring this theme 
through rich Australian literature. 
 
Our Literacy program this term will continue with us 
learning the rest of our sounds and matching those sounds 
to the written symbols. We will also look at three letters 
CVC (consonant vowel consonant) words (e.g. dog, mat, 
rug) and will be working on hearing middle and end 
sounds in these words. 
 
In Numeracy we will continue to develop our 
understanding of numbers to 20 including recognising the 
number symbols at random, counting and ordering 
numbers forward and backwards, one to one 
correspondence, writing numbers correctly and counting 
on from any starting point. 
 
This term we will be joining the rest of the school in going 
to Assemblies and Masses which is very exciting. 

Year One 

Welcome back to what will be another busy and 
challenging, but exciting second term.  
 
In Literacy we are exploring a range 
of different text types, working on 
our reading comprehension skills, 
continuing to practice sentence 
structure, and using punctuation 
effectively.  
 
The main focus in Numeracy will be enhancing our mental 
maths skills through a variety of activities. We will also be	
exploring time and money. In History and Religious 
Education we will be discovering the past and present and 
how things change over time. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support.  



 

Year Two 

Welcome back everyone to what will be another busy and 
exciting term with our Assembly fast approaching in week 
three.  

In English we will be exploring fairy tales and learning how to 
write narratives. We will start the term off learning about 
multiplication and division in Maths and then we will be 
covering Measurement and Geometry in the second half of 
the term.  

In our inquiry program, students will have the opportunity to 
investigate communities and how they shape our society.  

In Religion we will be covering the unit Beautiful World, 
Beautiful Me in the first half of the term. This unit explores 
the beauty of creation and the Sacrament of Baptism.  We 
will then work on the unit Gathered Together, which teaches 
us about the importance of Church and coming together as a 
community of faith.  

Year Three 

Term Two is time for the Year Three students to cook up a 
storm as they discover how to write procedures and develop 
description in their writing. They will continue to build their 
knowledge of reading comprehension skills, through guided 
reading activities.  

Religious Education this term takes students on a discovery of 
what the true meaning of sin is and how we can show love to 
others, along with understanding why we receive 
Communion.  

In Maths we will continue to work on Number and our Times 
Tables.  Money, Time and Measurement will also be a focus 
this term.  We look forward to an exciting and busy Term! 

Year Four 

Term Two is looking to be another busy one in Year Four.  

In Religious Education we are covering the units Creator of 
Human Life and Coming to Your Table as we prepare for our 
First Holy Communion early next term.  

In English we are learning about the different techniques 
used in poetry and how to write procedures. In Mathematics 
the topics of Multiplication, Division, Graphing, Measurement, 
Time and Money are being covered.  

We are lucky enough to travel to Kings Park this term to 
consolidate our learning on Environments in Humanities and 
Social Sciences, whilst also looking into how rules and laws 
are made in Australia in the second half of the term.  

For Health Education, we will be learning about bullying and 
building social relationships. We welcome Miss Chamberlain to 
Class 4C this term from the University of Notre Dame and 
look forward to working with her in our classes.  

Year Five 

Welcome back to Term Two. We hope you had an 
enjoyable and relaxing holiday.  

This term we are very excited about our Market Day, the 
children will be all running stalls in groups selling 
products which they would have designed and made. 
The Market will be held on the 14th 
of June during recess and lunch. 
On the 19th of May representatives 
from the Commonwealth Bank will 
visit us to talk about their 
StartSmart program to help teach 
us more about money and how to 
save. A future entrepreneur may lie 
within!!  

In Literacy our main focus is Poetry. We will be reading, 
analyzing and finally writing some wonderful poems.   

Our Religion topics for Term Two are ‘All Creation Give 
Thanks’ and ‘Relationships Restored’. Our boys are lucky 
enough this term to take part in the ‘Good Guys’ 
program with Mrs. Rebecca Rowland whilst the girls 
learn about living a healthy lifestyle.  

Year Six 

Welcome back to school for Term Two. We hope 
everyone is refreshed and ready for what promises to be 
a very busy term.  

During Literacy Dedicated Time we will 
examine persuasive devices and strategies, which will 
then lead us into debating. This will culminate in a 
Debate Night to be held in Week eight.  We would love 
to see you all there to make this night as memorable as 
it promises to be. We will also be reading the novel 
“Holes” independently and will continue to focus on 
reading comprehension strategies during our Guided 
Reading Sessions.  

Our Numeracy Dedicated Time will see the Year Six 
students exploring the ‘Cartesian Coordinate System’ and 
comparing a range of data displays while interpreting 
their results. This term will also give all students the 
opportunity to apply their mathematical knowledge to 
inquiry-based tasks.  

During Religion we will explore Sacraments of Initiation, 
with a focus on Confirmation and Eucharist.  

Additionally, in Health we will learn about our 
relationships and how we can better manage time and 
conflict. In HASS we will be focusing on Economics and 
Business and we will endeavor to design and make an 
App in our Digital Technology lessons.  

This term is action packed with events! We have our 
assembly to look forward to and the Lightning, Cross 
Country and Interschool Carnival. Hold on tight, its going 
to fly by! 



 

Merit Awards 13th May 
2016 

PPA Doreen Yang, Mason Porter ,  
Amira Moutinho 

PPB Jordan Trimboli, Brooklyn Loreto,  
Leah Heeps 

PPC Isla Adams, Arlia Bebek, Michael Raffaele 

Year 1A Mark Doria, Asten Forde 

Year 1B Brielle Siljeg, Kasey McKenzie 

Year 1C Steele Simons , Theresia Baretto.  

Year 2A Rhys Millington, Miranda Lavery 

Year 2B Abbey Rivett, Tyler Rodden, Pari Patel 

Year 2C Brody Kaciuba, Alexis Rasmussen 

Year 3A Samuel Pendleton, Charlotte Dawson 

Year 3B Luca Galipo, Javier Da Silva 

Year 3C Zac Johnston, Ella Shields, 
Sophie Weeks 

Year 4A Liam Elliott, Lincoln Casey 

Year 4B Jaxon Hall, Tiahna Commins 

Year 4C Tayla Rijavec, Devon Shersby 

Year 5A Isabella Campeotto, Luca Nici,  
Daniel Skelton 

Year 5B Jack Hunter, Tahlia Shields,  
Daniel Nicholson 

Year 5C Max Gadsden, Samuel Petrovic, 
Sarah Pelosi 

Year 6A Adrian Menner, Aliyah Portinha 

Year 6B Emily Hey, Shaun Tan 

Year 6C Owen Rooney, Krystal Lewis 

 

Drama 

The juniors will continue 
with the focus of 
“Creative Play and 
using our  
Imagination”.  The  
students enjoy and feel very comfortable in the world of 
make believe!   The development of their confidence is 
certainly evident.  Along with this there will be some classes 
that will have a focus on choral speaking in preparation 
for the Performing Arts Festival. 

The senior focus is on “Readers Theatre”, the emphasis is 
on reading aloud with expression. The group support in this 
situation is often enough to allow those who are weak 
readers to participate fully and develop their confidence!  
This can then lead onto staged performances with props and 
costumes within the classroom setting and even the stage!  
It is in this situation where we then develop the skills of 
performance. 

RESILIENCY 

1. The Friendly Schools Plus resource will continue 
to be a focus, as this term we look at ‘Self 
Management’ – dealing with regulating our 
emotions, resilience and self-motivation.   A 
reminder our aim is to develop the student’s social 
and emotional intelligence and this fosters the 
prevention of bullying behaviours.  

2. M.J.R. (Making Jesus Real).  This programme 
will also continue to be a focus throughout the 
school.   MJR has a simple message – Jesus is part 
of our lives and can change the way we live, we can 
make Jesus real through our daily actions and 
words.   Students learn about having a positive 
attitude and that their actions, attitudes and 
behaviours have an impact on their relationships.  
MJR provides students with a language that allows 
them to evaluate their thoughts and behaviours and 
provides strategies for alternative actions.  It 
teaches them about being a welcoming person who 
encourages others, a person who can say sorry and 
thank you.  Students learn about including people, 
making eye contact and the importance of 
forgiveness and gratitude.  An important aspect of 
MJR is learning how to recognize God Moments in 
our daily life! 

Mrs. Pottier 
(Drama Specialist) 

 



 

Book club is due 
Thursday 12th May 3pm 
No cash payments or paper orders please. Please 
use LOOP on scholastic website. 
Any orders placed after the closing date and time 
will be charged $4.99 for home delivery. 
  
Thank you 
Emily Richards 
Library Officer 

Music 

TERM TWO  

Welcome back to another term of 
Music with Miss Ross. This term, 
students will continue to learn 
about a variety of musical 
elements and skills. Pre-Primary 
and Year One will focus on beat, rhythm, pitch and 
dynamics. Year Two and Three will focus on beat, rhythm, 
pitch and tempo. Students in Year Four, Five and Six will 
continue to read, compose and perform using our 
percussion instruments. 

PAF 
Preparations for the 2016 Catholic Performing Arts Festival 
have started and it looks to be another exciting year for the 
Arts Department at Mater Christi. Many of our students will 
be involved in various categories including Choral Singing, 
Dance, Drama, Choral Speech, Bible Reading, Instrumental 
Solos and Ensembles. 

The Festival will take place at various venues in Perth at the 
end of July and finish at the end of August.  

INSTRUMENTAL PROGRAMME  
Learning an instrument is a wonderful way to teach children 
discipline, responsibility and can also help boost confidence 
and self-esteem. If your child has not been taken for a 
lesson in week two, please contact me as soon as possible. 

SENIOR CHOIR PERFORMANCE 
Confirmation Mass 
Date: Sunday 15th May 
Time: Arrive 2.30pm & Pick up 4.00pm 
(Mass begins at 3.00pm) 
 

Ms Alison Ross 
Music Specialist 
Instrumental Programme & PAF Coordinator 

PE  

Term Two Update 
Term two is going to be epic. 
Everyone will be having a go at 
Hockey. The young ones will 
be using the plastic sticks and 
playing modified games and 
activities while the older crew will get to use the real 
stuff. They will work their way towards mini games and 
the King of the Field format. We will also play some 
soccer too. 

All students have the pleasure and challenge of practicing 
for the Cross Country Carnival that will be held at the end 
of term. Each student should be pushed to do their 
personal best and I am seeking to improve everyone’s 
base fitness.   

There are two Interschool Carnivals this term. First up is 
the Interschool Basketball Carnival followed by the 
Interschool Lightning Carnival for all Year Six’s and a 
couple of lucky Yr Five’s. We will also be holding League 
Tag Trials towards the end of term. 

Don’t forget your drink bottles for hydration. You still 
sweat when it is cold, especially when training for the 
cross country. 

Ryan Donnelly (HPE Specialist) 



 

Parish News  

Sacramental Program 
 
 
Confirmation Meeting 
This meeting will take place 
in the Mater Christi Church 
on Wednesday, 11th May at 
3.30pm. All Confirmation 
candidates must attend. 
 
Confirmation Practice 
Confirmation candidates and their sponsors are required 
to attend a practice in the Church. Please check your 
Confirmation Mass to ensure you attend the correct 
practice. Please check details below. 
 
 

Confirmation 
Time 

Practice Time 

Saturday, 14th May 
at 6pm 

Wednesday, 11th 
May at 6:30pm 

Sunday, 15th May 
at 10am 

Wednesday, 11th 
May at 7:30pm 

Sunday, 15th May 
at 3pm 

Thursday, 12th 
May at 6:30pm 

Science 

Welcome back to Term Two 
Science. 

Firstly a huge Thank you 
to Year Five and Six 
parents for ensuring your 
child handed in their projects on time, it certainly was a 
busy term.  Your support is fantastic; I know at times it is 
really hard to fit everything. The ability to research and 
time manage are invaluable skills for our children to have 
in high school. 

This term we are covering all things Chemical!!  

Why do we use certain materials to do certain jobs?? 

What are reversible and irreversible changes and what are 
the States of matter?  

Different classes are wondering about different aspects of 
the chemical sciences. 

If you have a special interest in any aspect of our 
curriculum ( see outline for this term), please let me know 
it would be great to have you come into talk with our 
students. 

See you around the school 
Mrs Ziegelaar 

Topics 2016 
Chemical Science 

 

Year 
Level Topic overview 

PP 

Explore: What objects are made of.  
• Objects are made of materials that 

have observable properties 

1 

Explore: Bend it! Stretch it!  
Changes to materials. 

• Shape – Bending, stretching, 
scrunching 

• Material - Effect depends on what 
Material it is made from.  

• Investigate - dehydration 

2 

Explore: Mixtures 
• Different materials can be 

combined, 
• Including by mixing, for a 

particular purpose 
• Mixtures and Solutions 

3 

Explore: Solids/liquids are affected by 
temperature. 

• Adding or removing heat can cause 
a change. 

• Changing state, between solid and 
liquid. 

4 

Explore: Materials- uses /properties 
• Natural and processed materials 

have a range of physical 
properties;  

• these properties can influence their 
use. 

5 

Explore: Properties of the States of 
Matter 

• Solids, liquids and gases have 
different observable Properties  

• Matter behaves in different ways 

6 

Explore: Reversible/Irreversible 
changes 

• Solubility- soluble/insoluble 
• Physical/Chemical Change 
• Changes to materials can be 

reversible, such as melting, 
freezing, evaporating; or 
irreversible, such as burning and 
rusting 

 



 

P&F News  
 
The next P&F meeting is next Tuesday 10th May in the 
Staffroom, 7pm. We hope to see you there. 
Please see previous minutes 
at http://portal.mcps.wa.edu.au/pf-minutes/  
 
The P&F committee are looking to improve the current 
Mater Christi Parents' Business Directory. This will be 
available as an online resource and in the parent 
information section in the school library. If you wish for 
your business to be included in this free directory, please 
email Michelle Hall at michellehall080@gmail.com with 
the following information - 
Business name, product or service, Phone 
number, Website, Facebook/Instagram/Twitter or other 
social media info, logo if you have one, any other brief 
information you'd like to include about your business.  
 
AUSTRALIA’S BIGGEST MORNING TEA 
On behalf of the P&F, Karen Simons is organising this 
year's 'Australia's Biggest Morning Tea' at Mater Christi for 
Friday 10th June (Term 2).   Please contact Karen on 0400 
859 091 or at tassie47@hotmail.com if you can help with 
donations for raffle prizes. 
 
MATER CHRISTI DISPLAY POCKETS 
We have a brand new product to offer our parents. Mater 
Christi Display Pockets - to help you display important 
notices, your children's artwork or the school term 
calendar.  
So many options you may want more than one! 
With a strong magnetic Information strip the schools 
contact information will always be right where you need it 
and you will never misplace those important school notes 
again! 
At $5 each, they will be available for purchase from the 
P&F at a stall in the school courtyard before school each 
morning and from 2.30-3.15pm each day from Monday the 
9th of May until Friday the 13th of May.  
Please support the school by purchasing a Display Holder, 
all funds will be supporting new purchases for the Science 
lab. 
 
CLASS REP EVENTS 

 
The P&F office bearers for 2016 are: 
Teresa Lawson (President) 
Karen Simons (Vice President and Board Rep) 
Belinda Weeks (Secretary)  
Belinda Stokes (Treasurer)  
Leonie Jones (Class Rep Coord) 
Michelle Hall (Sun Smart Rep) 
Marina Hayward (Parish Rep) 

Any comments, suggestions or queries are warmly 
welcome.  
Please contact us on: pandf@mcps.wa.edu.au 

 

MUSIC 
 

INSTRUMENTAL PROGRAMME: GUITAR LESSONS 
BEGIN TERM 2 

 
We are delighted to announce that Mr Rudy Yusof our 
Guitar Tutor will be returning to Mater Christi in Term Two. 
If your child has not been taken for a lesson by the end of 
week two, please contact me as soon as possible. 
 

ENTRIES FOR THE CATHOLIC PERFORMING ARTS 
FESTIVAL 2016 

 
It is that time of the year again! 
We are looking for students who would like to enter the 
Instrumental Section of the Catholic Performing Arts 
Festival for 2016. 
Eligible entrants must be in Years Four, Five or Six.  
Students should be confident in their chosen instrument 
and have been learning for more than one year. 
 

Available Sections 
Piano Solo 
Vocal Solo 
String Solo 

(Guitar & Violin) 
Percussion Solo 

All entries are now being finalised. 
 

If your child is interested in entering, please come and see 
me no later than Monday 2nd May, Week Two. 
All entries will be submitted on Wednesday 4th of May. 
 
Ms Alison Ross 
Music Specialist 
Instrumental Programme & PAF Coordinator 

Canteen 
 
We now have some delicious new additions to our winter 
menu! Items include 
   

• Butter chicken served with rice      $4.00 
• Popcorn Chicken Wrap with sauce & cheese  
      toasted                                       $3.50 
• Spinach & ricotta rolls                   $3.00 
• Hot Chocolate                              $2.00 
• Milo                                            $2.00 

  
We have also changed our Slushy provider to a local 
franchise from Mad Slush. Their products are all natural 
flavours and colours and are made with 99% fruit juice. 
		
Our delicious menu is available online at Our Online 
Canteen or on the school webpage. 
If you have any questions or would like to volunteer any of 
your time to help out in the canteen, please come and see 
either Heidi or Joh. 
We hope to see you soon! 



 

 

 
   	      	   

School Banking Helpers Required! 

On Wednesday mornings after the bell helpers collect the 
school banking satchels from each classroom and process 
the deposits.  It takes less than an hour to complete.  If 
anyone is interested in giving us a hand, please email 
Vanessa Ettridge on Vanessa.ettridge@westnet.com.au   

School Banking 
If you child would like to be involved in the school banking 
program, more information can be found here:  
https://www.commbank.com.au/personal/kids/school-
banking.html 

  

 

Cybersafety Parent Forum 

The office of the Children’s eSafety Commissioner is 
presenting a free workshop on: 

• Popular apps, games and social media young 
people are using 

• Online issues and behaviours 
• The Office’s role in assisting the removal of 

serious cyberbullying material 
• How to report serious cyberbullying 
• Strategies to encourage young people to have 

safe and enjoyable online experiences 
• Useful links to eSafety resources 

Light refreshments are included, for more information 
contact the Family Support Coordinator on 9411 3859. 

For Parents/ carers of young people aged 7 – 18 
years 

Thursday 12 May 6.30pm – 8.30pm 

Cockburn Youth Centre 
25 Wentworth Pareade, Success 

 
RSVP essential by Monday 9 May on 94113444 

 
2017 and 2018 
Enrolments at 

Emmanuel   
 
 
Places for Year Seven 2017 are 
now full, however we are still 
interviewing families who wish to 
go onto our waiting list to attend 
Emmanuel. 
  

Year Seven 2018 interviews are now underway and due 
to the large number of applications we have received we 
envisage that places will be full by the end of the 
Semester. If there are any Siblings who haven't applied 
as yet, they would need to submit an application as a 
matter of urgency. 
  
Applications can be downloaded from our website  
www.emmanuel.wa.edu.au 
 	
For further information please call our Registrar, Mrs 
Kelly Lister, on 9414 4055 or email 
enrolments@emmanuel.wa.edu.au 


